These are the minutes from the September 6, 2016 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health, Present were,
Mrs. Robin McLaughlin — Chair, Mr. Richard Farwell- Board Member, Mr. John Dougherty - Board
Member, Mr. Anthony Marino — Health Agent and Mrs. Joanne O’Connor, Administrative Assistant.
Having a quorum, Mrs. McLaughlin called the meeting to order at 6:02p.m.

Meeting Business:

Mr. Farwell motioned to approve the meeting minutes from August 23, 2016, as written. Mr. Dougherty seconded
the motion; so voted unanimously.

Plans:

732 Center Street — Grady Consulting - Plans dated 9/1/2016 - Approved as submitted.

364 Old Town Way — McGlone Enterprises — Plans dated 8/19/2016 - Approved as submitted.

140 Twin Fawn Drive — McGlone Enterprises — Plans dated 8/25/2016 - Approved as submitted.

11 Wood Hollow Way — CCR Associates, Inc, — Plans dated 8/24/16 for new construction. Approved as
submitted.

Health Agent Update: Mr. Marino informed the Board members about a broken sewer pipe under the floor at
Dunkin Donuts at 1231 Washington Street (across from Michael’s) causing sewer back up. They were closed
one day for repairs,

The Board discussed the Massachusetts Marijuana Legalization, also known as Question 4 on the November 8,
2016 ballot. They agreed to prepare a letter in opposition of legalizing recreational marijuana so that it can be
submitted to Governor Baker and the media. Mr. Marino agreed to assist with drafting the letter and also
investigate if other Hanover Boards would like to join us in signing it.

Permits:

Permits and Licenses signed by the Board.

Mr. Dougherty motioned to adjourn, Mr. Farwell seconded, so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned at
6:39 p.m.
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